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Kia ora,

The amazing cover photo this month is from Cheryl Watson, with a
view of the morning train departing from Kenepuru Station.

In this April newsletter, you can read about Anzac Day in Tawa, the
new air monitor and what is happening with the watermain.

Find out about our local organisations, clubs and new shops. There is
news from the council and MPs, a 5 minutes with Tawa Community
Board Member Rachel Allan, and a lot more!

Please keep sending all your news and pictures to
newsletter@tawa.org.nz! We love seeing your stories.

We hope you will enjoy reading about all the good stuff that is
happening in our vibrant community. 

Have a good weekend from us all at the Tawa Residents' Association.
Our next meeting is on Monday 8th May, 7.30pm at Tawa Squash
Club, which is the AGM. We will have Gary Beecroft to tell us all about
the Friends of the Tawa Bush Reserves. All welcome!

Monique
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See www.tawalink.com/newsletters.html for issues before 2022.

 See https://tawa.org.nz for recent issues.

ANZAC DAY

It was a well attended Anzac Day service this Tuesday 25 April 2023, starting
with a parade from New World’s car park to the Tawa Memorial. The parade
was led by the Wellington Red Hackle Pipe Band.

Some comments from the public were: "A wonderful event. Very moving. Good
to see so many younger people. Proud to be a New Zealander today" and "It
was a wonderful parade & service".

See more pictures and videos of the event on the Tawa Returned Services
Association Facebook page here: https://www.facebook.com/RSATawa

Pictures credits: John Plunkett

HOSPICE SHOP FLOODED

The Mary Potter Hospice Shop had a large water flood recently. The Tawa Volunteer Fire
Brigade helped to clear the water. Staff and volunteers spent a lot of time cleaning it all up
and luckily the store was able to open again on Thursday.

AIR MONITOR

Have you noticed the air quality monitor in Westwood Road yet? It will look
similar to the one in this picture.
This was done by Porirua City Council after concerns in the Tawa community
around odour from Spicer Landfill.

The air quality monitor will give data to corroborate or discount what they think
is happening with odour issues at Spicer Landfill. The monitor won’t tell us if the
air smells, but it will tell us if hydrogen sulphide is present (indicating landfill
gas), if there is microscopic dust in the air and what the wind is doing. It will
help to rule in or out whether landfill gas is an issue.
You can get more info about this and odour issues
at: www.poriruacity.govt.nz/spicer-landfill-odour

NANA'S SHED BOOKS

New ventures for Nana’s Shed Books
Tawa publisher, Nana’s Shed Books, has marked the publication of its tenth
book with two new ventures. The launch of a Simple Science collection
beginning with its latest bilingual picture book, “Water – Wai”, and Readalong
Audiobook versions of each book in English and Māori.

Writer and publisher Marie Munro, along with illustrator Rachel Doragh, began
writing in 2015 with the intention of creating four kiwi-centric books for Marie’s
five Australian and English grandchildren. There are now ten titles with a further
four in various stages of the publication process, including an early reader, and
a novel for 10 to 12 year olds. The audiobooks are available through
AudiobooksNZ and Spotify and a range of other international suppliers,
including US book giant Barnes and Noble and the Swedish audiobook
platform, storytel.com.

The team of one writer and illustrator has become a team of two writers, four
illustrators, a translator and a narrator. All live in the Wellington region and
Nana’s Shed Books support services are local as well – Grenada North printers
Your Books and accountants TFS, with website management by
Rainbowcreative.

Marie Munro with the book that started it all. “Water – Wai”, the latest book and
first in the Nana’s Simple Science collection.

JIGSAW LIBRARY

The jigsaw library volunteers have been super busy reorganising. Fabulous
new shelves were generously donated and all jigsaws are now back in the
room. The jigsaw library is open every Thursday morning from 10am to 12pm at
the Tawa Community Centre. This is a free service, there are over 700 jigsaws,
and there are also jigsaws for children.

We would love donations of XL pieces jigsaws. We are also on the lookout for a
new volunteer to help once every couple of weeks as one of our volunteers is
moving away from Tawa. Please email Monique on vibranttawa@gmail.com if
you would like to help.

TWISTED WILLOW

Recently, Kerri from Twisted Willow, the florist on 188A Main Road, closed her
store. "I cannot thank the Tawa Community and all my beautiful loyal customers
for supporting me in every way. I have met some great people over the past five
years and what a ride it has been! I have been on so many journeys with so
many families and that has been an incredible privilege. Thank you for popping
in just to chat, say hi to Willow and share your stories with me, I will miss that
terribly. The world has changed but the joy that flowers can bring into our lives
hasn’t. It only takes one bloom to make someone smile."

This week the new owner/operator Dax opened the doors again. Dax has 13
years of experience and "can't wait to continue providing fresh, professionally
arranged flowers coupled with friendly/cool customer service."

Twisted Willow is open again!

WATERMAIN RENEWALS

Wellington Water, representing Wellington City Council, will improve Tawa's
water network by renewing an old section of asbestos cement watermain
between 68 Main Road and Redwood Avenue. The project aims to increase the
network's resilience, provide a more reliable water supply, and reduce
emergency repairs and outages.

Construction begins in late May and will last around four months, resulting in
the closure of the northbound lane of Main Road. Wellington Water has worked
with the community, including St Francis Xavier School and Redwood Primary
School, to minimise disruption and will provide more detailed newsletters for
parents. Though the work is disruptive, it is necessary and will ultimately benefit
the community.

Main Road Watermain Renewals project is the first of three in Tawa that Wellington
Water is carrying out over the next two years.

HISTORY CORNER

History Corner – It seems like just yesterday
A good friend of mine used to say that yesterday is history. His point was that
we should record and preserve the things that may seem mundane today
because tomorrow they may be gone (or at least changed). And it may then be
too late to record and preserve what’s been changed. 
 
When I saw and then selected this image for this month’s History Corner I was
surprised that it was so many years ago. Can you guess how many? (Check
the bottom of the article for the answer.)
 
This suburban view, that may seem mundane and with little obvious
merit (other than the lovely afternoon lighting captured by the photographer),
can indeed be considered as historic. The route of Bing Lucas Drive starts in
the bottom right of the sunlight portion and snakes its way up the hill, first to the
right and then to the left. Some earthworks are visible, but a sealed road was
still some way off. Likewise the houses that have a Bing Lucas Drive address
are of course yet to appear.
 
A sealed connection between Bing Lucas Drive (right) and Woodman Drive
(left) had yet to be made and nor has Mervyn Kemp Drive been developed.
Also missing are several houses at the southern end of Woodman Drive as well
as those in Mervyn Kemp Drive. Some properties adjacent to the water tank in
Kilkelly Close appear to be still under construction.
 
As you too consider how the local scenery has changed over the years, my
challenge to you is to record the everyday views of 2023, and beyond, because
in years to come those views may have disappeared under urban development,
housing intensification or road construction. Future generations of historians will
be grateful to see a record of how things used to be.
 
David Parsons
Chairman Tawa Historical Society
Contact David on tawaparsons@xtra.co.nz

Picture credits: Malcolm Sparrow, from tawalink website, accessible from the Tawa
Historical Society website. It was taken in September 2003, so it’s nearly 20 years

old.
 

HAVE YOUR SAY

A petition has been created to stop the closure of Belmont Regional Park Farm.
Read all about it here: https://preservebelmontfarmpark.co.nz/registration/

There are also currently a lot of projects and proposals that you can give
feedback on! Go have a look, find them all
here: https://www.letstalk.wellington.govt.nz
Currently, there is one for cat owners that needs feedback.

WREMO

Emergency toilets: Plan what to do if you can't use your loo
After a large earthquake, don't flush! The wastewater network is even more
vulnerable than the drinking water network – its broken pipes would take longer
to find and fix, and there would be more of them. If the water stops coming out
of your tap, then it will also stop filling up your toilet cistern.

You may not be able to use your normal toilet for some time after a major
earthquake, so you will need to think about what you can use for an emergency
toilet. Even if the water is still running, broken wastewater pipes means when
you flush the toilet, your poo and wee may end up in your garden (or your
neighbour’s garden)!
You may need to manage your own waste for 30 days or longer after a major
earthquake.

There are two recommended options for making an emergency toilet:

Make a long drop.
Create a two-bucket toilet system.

For more information head to: https://www.wremo.nz/get-ready/home-
ready/emergency-toilets/

From Heather McCaskill.

BOOK CORNER

Coming into May, and we are full of anticipation as the Ockham NZ Book Award
Winners will be announced on Wednesday the 17th. The judge’s task is not one
we envy, and as always, there is a brilliant selection of finalists. We will be
waiting with interest for the judge's verdicts and comments. 

Karen and Steve are loving retirement, especially having more time to read. In
April, they both finished The Last Overland and raved about it! "A thrilling true
story that will appeal to all that enjoy travel and adventure, it is irresistible
reading", "An uplifting, delightful read". Check out their full reviews in store or
online.

Plush Peter Rabbit is back! A 90cm tall soft and cuddly official Peter Rabbit! To
go in the draw to win Plush Peter Rabbit, simply purchase in store a Peter
Rabbit book by Wednesday, 31 May. The winner will be drawn on Thursday, 1
June and must be able to collect Plush Peter Rabbit. 
  
As always, looking forward to seeing you, our wonderful community in store.

From Rowena, Paul, Gaylene, Dana & Sharon 
https://www.tawabooksandpost.co.nz 

KETE UPDATE

The Kids Enhancing Tawa Ecosystems (KETE) now have their own KETE flags!
The colours on the flag represent the flow of water from the sky to the streams
and into Te Awarua o Porirua, with the green at the bottom of the flag
representing the restored bush around them.

At the end of last term, Link teachers from each of our Tawa schools joined Sue
and Joanne Youthed on a bush walk in Wilf Mexted Reserve to learn about
seed collection, followed by an introduction to the FOTBR nursery. A large
group of our KETE Student Leaders also spent a couple of hours at the
nursery learning about some of the endemic trees found in Tawa, doing some
weeding and potting up seedlings for Joanne. A senior group of students had a
look at the area around the new skate park and came up with some
suggestions as to how to improve the area with planting. 

At the beginning of May, Community Planting kicks off at Takapū Valley. This
area is significant as it is the site of the headwaters for the Takapū Stream, one
of the tributaries for Te Kenepuru (Porirua Stream). By planting along the
stream margins, we are improving the habitat and health of the stream. During
the month of May, we are hoping to plant over 6000 plants and involve
many members of the Tawa community. If you are interested in helping out
please contact Sue: sue.lum2@wcc.govt.nz

FRIENDS OF TAWA BUSH RESERVES

Friends of Tawa Bush Reserves have just completed installation of 18 wasp
bait stations, primarily approximately every 200m along the Te Ara Tawa
pathway (or the Porirua Stream bank) from Willowbank Reserve to the city
boundary at Linden Park. The poison used is Vespex – a protein-based bait
which attracts wasps in autumn when wasps are feeding their young larvae
(usually in nests just below the ground). All bait stations are marked with large
warning signs as shown. Please do not interfere with these signs or bait
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stations which have been placed about 2m off the ground as the bait is highly
toxic to dogs. Bees and other nectar collecting insects or birds are not attracted
to protein baits. Vespex and bait stations were provided by Wellington City
Council with support from Conservation Volunteers. 

FOTBR are also on the lookout for a volunteer to make a report every two or
three months of the activities, details and photos of which FOTBR committee
members would supply. If you are keen to help out, please
email: secretary@tawabush.org.nz 

FOTBR committee member John Burnet placing a bait station near the Linden
Community Centre.

CAROLYNS GARDEN CORNER

It’s bulb time!
True, the blooms are a few months off yet, but if you have planned ahead,
boxes of bulbs should be starting to arrive on your doorstep (accompanied by
alarmingly frequent transactions on credit card accounts). Make sure any bulbs
you buy are firm and best if not sprouting, but a little green tip showing is ok.

Most bulbs can go straight into the garden now, but tulips and hyacinths need a
winter chilling to perform at their best. The optimum period for this chilling is six
weeks, but a couple of weeks is better than none. If you are unable to chill
them, make sure the bulbs are kept in a cool shady spot until planting time.

Bulbs should be planted in well cultivated free draining soil at a depth three
times the height of the bulb. Pots heat up quickly, even in winter, so by keeping
them in a cool spot and bringing them out into the sun when the leaves are
through, they will perform better.

Forget-me-nots are the ubiquitous ground covering for tulips and always look
lovely, but why not try something a little different? Try nemophila Penny Black
and dianthus Black and White Minstrels under a clump of Continental tulips for
a bold and moody display. Nearby groups of bright red London or orange
Temples Favourite tulips underplanted with matching polyanthus will really
make the dark tulips pop. If you have limited space, bulb lasagnes are
an excellent method of combining several types of bulbs in one pot and give
weeks of beautiful spring colour. Instructions can be found online.

In the vegetable patch, spread handfuls of blood and bone across bare soil and
keep up regular plantings of Asian greens and brassica seedlings. To settle in
the roots of seedlings, always water each plant immediately after setting to get
them off to a great start. Increasingly wet and cooler weather will see a decline
in white butterfly populations, but waiting in the wings to decimate your crops
are slugs and snails. If you use bait, place in small piles under bits of wood or
rocks among your plants as this is where these creatures hide out during the
day. If you don’t want to use bait, head out into the garden with a torch on
nightly snail hunts. I am sure you’ll be surprised just how many are lurking
among your plants.

Happy gardening!

PEST FREE TAWA 

Native birds are returning to Tawa because of the amazing backyard trapping.
Help us protect our local biodiversity from rats, possums, stoats and weasels. If
you’re keen to join, send us an email (pftawa@gmail.com) with your name and
street address. We can teach you how to check and reset a trap on your
property – it’s super easy!

Our traps are child and pet friendly, as they are kept inside a wooden box.

TAWA COMMUNITY GARDEN

The community garden is advertising for volunteers to:

Apply stain to our garden shed at Coronation Park (we will supply the
materials).
Mow the grass around our garden area (with your own mower).
Remove weeds with a line trimmer around the garden beds (with your
own weed trimmer).

We would be very appreciative of anyone volunteering to do this work. Please
contact Alison Bayly on 027 437 9215.

Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/tawacommunitygarden

TAWA COMMUNITY BOARD

Please report any Spicer Landfill odour complaints on the Porirua Government
website, here: https://poriruacity.govt.nz/services/rubbish-and-recycling/spicer-
landfill/spicer-landfill-odour/landfill-odour-complaint-form/?
fbclid=IwAR3ferg_NetcTd31beBJd8Er73Uo4qPrb_B-BGlt-O83-QAcjiL0Hdy-
Imo

If you see a water leak, please check here to find out if it has been reported
yet: https://www.wellingtonwater.co.nz/resources/maps/job-status-map/
If it is not visible on the map, you can report the leak
here: https://services.wellington.govt.nz/report/

FROM THE COUNCIL

Update from Councillor McNulty
Kia ora Tawa, I hope you are keeping well. As always, remember that Fixit is
available to report any problems to Wellington City Council (Fixit - Wellington
City Council) and feel free to get in touch if you’re having any issues dealing
with the council (ben.mcnulty@wcc.govt.nz).
 
Consultation
This year, council will be asking to hear from you more than any other year in
memory. To make sure we’re making the right decisions that reflect the wishes
of Wellingtonians, it’s imperative you make your voice heard on issues that are
important to you. All the current consultations can be viewed here (Kōrero Mai |
Wellington City Council) and a quick summary of ones currently open is below:
 
Long Term Plan 2024-34
The Long Term Plan (LTP) is the most major piece of work a council does each
term. It sets out the projects and priorities that the council will plan/fund over
the next decade. Initial high level consultation on the LTP is now open and
seeking your feedback about council priorities.
 
Annual Plan
Between LTPs, the council does an Annual Plan which sets out what activities
council will do for the year and how much it will require to fund these; this is
what the current proposed 12.3% rates increase relates to. For Tawa residents I
would highly suggest you submit in support of the Grenada North Community
Sports Hub as planning work is proposed to commence in the 2nd half of 2023.

 
Cat Owners Survey
Council is reviewing its Animals Bylaw and Policy and wants to hear from
Wellington cat owners about all things cat ownership.
 
There are many more consultations to follow this year which I will continue to
highlight in the Tawa News.

FROM THE BEEHIVE

We encourage our politicians and councillors to reach out to us with news.

From local MP Greg O'Connor:
"Tawa folk noticing the number of leaks and other water problems around the
area will be happy that the Government water reforms, designed to minimise
the impact on ratepayers of fixing the ailing infrastructure, will continue. The
savings will come from being able to borrow money more cheaply as part of a
bigger entity. The difference is that local bodies will have a voice on the new
entities. If we get another wet winter like last year's, we can anticipate plenty of
need for investment in water infrastructure.

Many locals in Tawa benefited from the increases in pensions and many other
allowances on 1 April. These are designed to mitigate the impacts of cost of
living increases being felt across the globe.

Lastly, great to see winter sports starting off with good autumn weather. It’s a
great season in Wellington."
 
You can contact Greg with any concerns by
emailing greg.oconnor@parliament.govt.nz or calling 477 3332.

From Mana MP Barbara Edmonds:
"We have listened to feedback and recently announced Affordable Water, our
locally led plan to fix New Zealand’s water infrastructure and make sure that
Kiwi families don’t have to foot the bill through huge rate increases. It’s a plan
that we’ve created carefully, ensuring the programme is led regionally, while
also saving households thousands of dollars.

Every New Zealander deserves safe, reliable and affordable water services that
keep families and our environment healthy. But after years of neglect, our water
services – our drinking water, wastewater and storm water networks – are
facing a crisis.
For further information you can email mana@parliament.co.nz or read more
about our Affordable Water announcement here: http://nzlp.nz/olzqr

Contact Barbara at mana@parliament.govt.nz or 237 9842.

The Beehive is the executive wing of the New Zealand Parliament buildings.

TAWA BID

The job board is updated every week with new vacancies within various
businesses and organisations throughout Tawa. If you’re looking for a change
or a new challenge, check it out: https://www.tawabusiness.co.nz/jobs.

TAWA COMMUNITY CENTRE

It's getting chilly out there! Support The Winter Project here at the centre – we
are collecting good condition winter clothing and blankets (e.g. warm jumpers,
pants, jackets, polyprops, blankets, beanies, scarves, gloves etc.) which will be
redistributed to families in need at low-decile schools in the Wellington region.
We will have a collection box in our drop-in lounge until mid-May, bring your
good condition winter gear anytime during our office hours (Monday to Friday,
9.30am to 1pm, 2pm to 4.30pm). The Winter Project is an organisation run by a
group of Year 11 students from Samuel Marsden Collegiate Karori. For more
information visit their Facebook
page: https://www.facebook.com/thewinterprojectwellington

Every home should have at least one 200L emergency rainwater tank, and
we still have some available for pickup at the centre from Monday to Friday,
9.30am to 1pm, 2pm to 4.30pm. If you would like to order one, come see us at
the centre or send us an email at tawacc@wcc.govt.nz with your name and the
number of tanks you would like or call us on 04 232 1682. They cost $118
each.
 
We are now collecting small plastic (2 and 5) and metal for recycling here at
the centre; this includes milk bottle tops, wine bottle tops, jar lids, etc. – items
that are too small for normal recycling bins. For more information, have a look
at the Sustainability Trust website. This is in addition to the battery recycling we
offer here. We’re looking at extending our recycling options too  – watch this
space!

Lego Therapy Sessions start 26 April, 4pm to 5pm, for children 5 to 16 years.
Read more information here: https://www.playsense.co.nz/lego-therapy/ 

LINDEN COMMUNITY CENTRE

There is a new women's English speaking group in Linden Community Centre
starting 29 April 2023. This will be every Saturday, from 9.30am to 11.30am.
Join the group for free, have a coffee and chat and make new friends. Register
by contacting Pavithra on 022 3656968.

SPRING INTO TAWA

Spring into Tawa 2023: only 191 days to go!

We are continuing to plan for Spring into Tawa 2023, which will be held on
Saturday 28 October on the Main Road in Tawa. For anyone unfamiliar with this
amazing event, it has been going for 23 years and is all about bringing our
wonderful community together for a great day out. Check out our
website: https://springintotawa.nz/

We're working on some exciting new developments for our event – stay tuned
in the coming weeks for more updates!

We are always looking for more people to get involved and help our Committee
organise this cool event – if you've got some time and want to join a fun,
supportive group of people who love putting on this event, please reach out to
us.

If you're keen to support our event, more information on our
sponsorship package can be found on our website. Please get in touch with us
on info@springintotawa.nz if you're keen to discuss sponsorship.

We will be applying for permission to close the Main Road
between Lyndhurst/Cambridge and Surrey Streets from 5am to 5pm on the
28th of October. More information on the proposed road closure can be found
on our website here: https://springintotawa.nz/road-closure/

We appreciate that this is a disruption to residents and businesses and we
appreciate your patience and understanding. We have for the past few years
worked hard with our traffic management company to ensure this road closure
is managed well. We are keen to hear from you and work with you if
you have concerns about the road closure – please contact us and we will be
in touch.

Spring into Tawa 2022. Picture credits: Zapdog Photography

THURSDAY ART GROUP

Calling all people in Tawa with an artistic bent. Do you have an interest in art
and would like to belong to a small dedicated, sociable group?

We have a wide range of equipment including brushes, water colour paints,
acrylic paints and pencils. Bring along your own project if you wish and share
your skills and interests. We have a theme for each session. You can see some
of our art work on the Community Centre board. Come and give it a go. You
only receive encouragement and determination to improve.

Every Thursday 10.00am till noon at Tawa Community Centre.
Contact our Co-ordinator: Alison Bayly, wiseowlalison@gmail.com, 027 437
9215.

FAMILY2FAMILY

Family2Family Foodbank Appeal is back at New World Tawa
New World Tawa's Family2Family Foodbank Appeal is back for its fourth year,
allowing customers to donate foodbank-friendly products or a pre-filled $20 bag
from April 24th to May 7th. The donated bags will be given to Tawa Salvation
Army and Kiwi Community Assistance to help local families in need. For each
donated bag, New World Tawa will contribute $20. The campaign aims to
provide access to healthy and affordable food while supporting the local
community. To make it easy for customers to donate, foodbank-friendly items
will be highlighted in-store, and pre-filled bags are available online. Customers
are encouraged to donate non-perishable food and toiletries.

Ashleigh Jackson, community focused owner and operator of NW Tawa.

INNER WHEEL TAWA

The Tawa Inner Wheel Club of Tawa are holding their annual Mighty Quiz
night again on Sunday 28th May, at The Borough at 6.00pm, $12 per person,
join with a team of 6 to 8 people. There will be spot prizes, prizes for the first
two winning teams and the losing team! There is also a raffle, please bring
cash. The raffle is to help raise funds for the Tawa Local Community Patrol. To
buy tickets, contact Carolyn Crutch: carolynjcrutch@gmail.com or call 021 369
115.

Inner Wheel Tawa also recently celebrated their 40+1 birthday. The venue
being the Tawa Bowling Club was colourful with balloons and table decorations.
There was a real buzz of excitement as past members and guests were
welcomed and caught up with each other, some whom they hadn’t seen for a
while. Members contributed to the event in the making of finger food
and handing food around. Sue O’Sullivan spent many hours making the table
names and name labels. Each member who attended was presented with a
certificate of appreciation for their years of service. These certificates were
designed by President Di Patchett and presented to members by IWNZ
President Alyssandra Skerret.

All welcome to the Inner Wheel Sip ‘n Chat on Saturday 13th May, at
the Borough at 4.00pm.

Left: Inner Wheel National President Alyssandra Skerret lighting the Candle of
Friendship. This is done at each Inner Wheel meeting at IW Clubs.
Right: Inner Wheel Tawa President Di Patchett was MC for the birthday
celebration!

The four Charter members of the Tawa Club from left to right: Marion Patchett (now a
member of the IW Club of Kapiti), Clare Russell, Janice Lee and Rae Chaney. The

cake was made by Jennifer from Gorgeous Goose Cakes – it was absolutely
delicious and so were the gluten free cupcakes.

TAWA ROTARY CLUB

We are looking for people to join Tawa Rotary Club. Any age, any stage;
we would be pleased to meet you and tell you more of the interesting
and exciting projects, events and social activities you could enjoy. If you’d like
to know more, please contact Judith Gray on 0274406098 or Tony Heyward on
0275499938.

Last week, Tawa Rotary in association with Building Hope and several
local businesses made a substantial donation to Tawa College to assist
with the prevention of youth suicide and to help at risk young people. The funds
were raised from an event that had been adversely affected by Covid
lockdowns but ticket holders had agreed to donate their payments to the cause.
Some of the funds were also from a grant from Hutt Mana Charitable
Trust. College Principal Andrew Savage gave the Rotary Club members an
insightful talk about the challenges the college faces with many students and
the programmes that will be put in place to help as a result of the donation. The
college is being proactive in the management of this problem facing students
and teachers. It was an evening that touched many of us and gave some hope
that we can all help in some way.

Tawa Rotary recently donated a sum of money to Longview Home to
purchase a Raizer Chair. This item of furniture can assist with recovery of
people who have fallen onto the floor and will provide staff with the ability
to easily raise them to a sitting position.

Presentation to Tawa College by Elizabeth Sutton, Sandie Savage, Lynette Logan,
Judith Gray, Andrew Savage.

 

SPORTS

Tawa squash's Oliver Dunbar making giant strides
Tawa’s Oliver Dunbar came runner up in the NZ Junior Open (Under 19) in
Auckland recently, losing to Henderson Club’s Mason Smales, over two years
his senior, 3-1 in the final.



Earlier this year, Oliver won the NZ Under 17 title at the national age grade
championships in Wellington. 

He has had an impressive rise through the grades over the recent past,
reaching A Grade last year and taking out both the “Junior” and “Senior” Tawa
Squash Club Championships for the last two years as a 15 and then 16-year-
old. The last time someone so young did that at Tawa was Evan Williams in
2004 – Evan went on to represent NZ (including at the Commonwealth Games
and he also won the NZ Open) and now coaches Oli.

The future looks bright for Oli and with two more years as a junior, he looks
destined to be a National Junior Champion in the near future and then on to
even more prestigious honours.

Registrations now open for Junior Coaching Term 2, starting back 1 May.
A great way to learn new skills with one of NZ’s best coaches, Matt Green.
There are two sessions on the Monday afternoon. Try a first session for free!
Email coaching@tawasquash.co.nz for info and registrations.

Revolve Fitness, 210 Main Road Tawa is one of Wellington's longest serving
gyms! They have been operating since 1996, for 27 years, as a personal
training gym. They have no contracts, and cater to all ages, abilities and goals.
Read more about them here: http://www.fitnessbyrevolve.com

SHORT NEWS AND EVENTS

Age Concern is having a Linden Pop Up Hub for seniors on Tuesday 9 May, 1–
2.30pm. This is a free event at the Linden Community Centre. Enjoy a cup of
tea, a light lunch, and meet new people. Please call 04 499 6645 or email
connectwell@acwellington.org.nz for more information.

Flamingo scooters are coming to Tawa from 27 April. Pricing is $1 to unlock,
then 55c per minute. Read all about it
here: https://rideflamingo.co.nz/city/porirua

Join Erica Stanford, National’s Education Spokesperson and Nicola Willis,
National’s Deputy Leader and List MP based in Wellington, for a public meeting
to discuss New Zealand’s education system, and to hear about National’s
commitment to improve it for all Kiwi kids. 
Where: Tawa Community Centre, 5 Cambridge Street, Tawa
When: Thursday 4th May, 6:30pm

Clare Lowe van Leeuwen recently opened her new shop with handcrafted
sourdough crumpets and a lot more at 5 Collins Ave, Linden.

A new light was installed at the Redwood dog park.
Picture credits: Grant Allan

There are still some places available in our term 2 courses. If you want to keep
busy on cold winter evenings, check out our
website: https://www.tawacomed.co.nz/Home
Picture is from the Indo/Chinese Cooking and Asian Cooking & Dim Sum
classes. Details on the web page: https://www.tawacomed.co.nz/FoodandWine

Other courses include: Knitting, crochet, lace, woodworking, various cooking
classes, guitar, ukulele, yoga, Bollywood, flower arranging, NZ Sign Language,
saving family memories, digital photography, sewing, Gagana Samoan,
landlording, self defence and more. As an AA approved provider we offer
Defensive Driving courses both for learner and experienced drivers. This term
we are running a 'Parents as Driving Coaches' evening as well.  

For NZ Music Month there will be concerts at the Tawa Library, starting on
Monday 8 May, 3.30pm with violin duo Gemma Nash & Marianne Wren. 

Fantastic photo by Harley Luf, can you guess where this is?

A flyer for Tawa News was spotted in the On Demand bus!

Cute ducks at the river near Linden Plunket, from Tracy Wood.

Letterbox(es) of the month.

DID YOU KNOW...

Did you know that from 1 July, more plastics will be banned? SIngle use plastic
bags will be banned as well as single use plastic straws, tableware and cutlery.
Plastic produce labels will also be banned.
Read all about it here: https://environment.govt.nz/what-you-can-
do/campaigns/bans-on-single-use-and-hard-to-recycle-plastic-items/?
utm_source=Biz.govt_Newsletter_BGdatabase&utm_medium=19_April_2023&
utm_campaign=Single-
use%20plastic%20%7C%20Resilience%20%7C%20Fair%20pay&utm_content
=Single-use%20and%20hard-to-
recycle%20plastic%20bans%20%7C%20Ministry%20for%20the%20Environme
nt&utm_term=19_April_2023

No more plastic produce labels. Picture credits: environment.govt.nz

5 MINUTES WITH RACHEL

5 minutes with Rachel Allan 

Can you tell us something about your life growing up? 
I was born in Upper Hutt,  the youngest of four children. I attended several
primary schools and then secondary school in Lower Hutt.

Can you tell us something about your life after finishing school? 
After finishing secondary school I attended Victoria University but dropped out
after a year. I worked for a couple of years before heading overseas on my OE
which lasted about 3 years – a mixture of traveling and working. I was lucky to
experience many different cultures and to also visit the places my ancestors
came from. I then returned to NZ to complete my study and earn some money!

What can you tell us about your current daily life? 
I work full time as the Administration & Services Manager for the NZ
Resuscitation Council which is the standard setting body for resuscitation and
first aid in Aotearoa, New Zealand. We focus on international scientific
developments within resuscitation, and apply the evidence to the New Zealand
environment in the form of our guidelines.

My husband Hugh works at Parliament and we have two adult children.
Meghan is a primary school teacher and Sean is studying medicinal chemistry
at Canterbury University. We also have two extremely spoiled cats – Tilly and
Simba.

Hugh and I have lived in Tawa for almost 30 years – I guess we are almost
locals now!

What do you like about Tawa? 
I love the community feel and we are lucky to have great community and
recreational facilities, nearly all within walking distance for most residents. I also
love the easy accessibility to the outdoors – I regularly walk up Rangituhi and it
is great to be able to access it from Te Ngahere-o-Tawa starting in Kiwi
Crescent. I also enjoy the awesome bird life – Piwakawaka, Tui, Kererū are all
regular visitors to our garden, and most nights we hear a Ruru calling.

What would you like to see improved in Tawa? 
I would like to see the On Demand bus service become a permanent fixture.
This service has made life so much easier for many residents.

What is your favourite holiday destination in New Zealand? 
Everywhere I go becomes my new “favourite”. I love visiting new places and am
lucky to have seen almost all of Aotearoa.

What accomplishments in your life are you the most proud of? 
My children.

What are two or three interesting things about you that local people may
not know? 
I’m a knitter, weaver (although very much a novice) and I used to do Smallbore
target shooting.

NEXT TRA MEETING

The Tawa Residents’ Association monthly meetings are open to the public.
There will be no meeting in April. The next meeting will be on Monday 8 May,
which is the AGM. Feel free to come along! We are always open to new people
joining the committee, helping out, or sharing ideas. 

We meet upstairs at the Tawa Squash Club on the second Monday of the
month, 7.30pm. 
You can find the agenda on our website here: https://tawa.org.nz/tra-meetings/

We look forward to meeting you!

Elizabeth, Jackson, Monique, Miriam, Peter, Richard, Susan, Janryll & Tony

Monique
The Tawa Residents' Association
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